
 

 

MINUTES 

LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

FIRE AND POLICE PENSION FUND, SAN ANTONIO 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2022 

PENSION OFFICE – 10:30 A.M. 

 

 

COMMITTEE 

MEMBERS 

PRESENT: Chairman Dean Pearson, Active Fire Representative; Jim Smith, 

Active Police Representative; Larry Reed, Retired Fire 

Representative. 

 

COMMITTEE 

MEMBERS 

ABSENT: None. 

 

 

OTHERS 

PRESENT: Warren Schott, Executive Director; Mark Gremmer, Gail Jensen, 

Rick Matye, Nancy Ybarra, Pension Fund Staff. 

 

At 11:30 a.m., Mr. Pearson called the meeting to order.  Roll was 

called, and a quorum was declared present.  

 

 

APPROVAL 

OF MINUTES: Mr. Smith moved to approve the minutes of the meeting of 

September 21, 2022.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

REVIEW & 

DISCUSSION  The Committee reviewed a letter that had been submitted to the 

Pension Fund Board by the Retiree Healthcare Fund addressing the 

Pension Fund’s proposal to amend the Healthcare Fund’s statute to 

remove the requirement it places on the Pension Fund to collect 

Healthcare Fund contributions for certain retirees.  In 2007, 

unbeknownst to the Pension Fund, the Healthcare Fund added the 

language to their statute.  Upon learning of this, the Pension Fund 

asked the Healthcare Fund to remove the language the next time 

they took legislation to the State, but the Healthcare Fund has not 

filed legislation since 2007.  The Pension Fund was considering 

including a revision to the Healthcare Fund statute in the Bill we 

will be filing this Session.  In the letter, the Healthcare Fund 

requested the Pension Fund Board postpone any action until the 

2025 Legislative Session so they can address this issue themselves.    

After discussion, the Committee agreed and determined to not 

include this change in our Bill.    

 

The Committee next reviewed a report from Segal Consulting 

regarding the costs of increasing the current 50% death benefit to a 

75% death benefit. Mr. Schott reminded the Committee that City 



Staff had requested this information as they consider the Pension 

Fund’s proposed 75% death benefit for deaths resulting from 

cancer and covid.  The actuary report showed that making the 

proposed change would be a significant cost to the Fund.  As a 

result, after reviewing the report, the Committee took no action.  

Mr. Schott noted that the report had been forwarded to City Staff, 

but they have not yet responded, nor have they taken a position on 

the Pension Fund’s Bill.  The Committee discussed its options in 

light of the City Staff’s delay and determined to ask 

Councilwoman Dr. Rocha Garcia for assistance.   

 

Finally, the Committee discussed which state legislators we should 

ask to file our Bill.  After a lengthy discussion, the Committee 

agreed to request Representatives Steve Allison and Philip Cortez 

to file the Bill in the Texas House, and Senator Donna Campbell to 

file in the Senate.   

 

 

ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Reed moved to adjourn at 11:54 a.m., and the Motion carried. 

 

 Approved this _____ day of ___________________, 2022. 

 

 _________________________ 

 Dean Pearson, Chairman 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 


